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MEMO-REG-0TM-2022-JUL-027

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. l;li
Series 0f 2022

TO : ALL CONCERNED INDUSTRIAL USERS OF REFINED SUGAR
WITH APPROVED SUGAR ALLOCATION BY THE SUGAR
REGULATORY ADMINISTRATION (SRA) UNDER SUGAR
ORDER NO. 3, SERIES OF 2021-2022, RE: SUGAR IMPORT
PROGRAM FOR CROP YEAR 2021-2022

FROM 10 S. SANTILLANA
inistrator, RD&E
OIC Offlce of the Administrator
DATE : JULY 12,2022
SUBJECT : DEFERMENT OF PROCESSING OF APPLICATION FOR THE

RECLASSIFICATION OF IMPORTED “C” OR RESERVED SUGAR TO “B”
OR DOMESTIC SUGAR UNDER SUGAR ORDER NO. 3, SERIES OF 2021-2022,
RE: SUGAR IMPORT PROGRAM FOR CROP YEAR 2021-2022

In compliance with and to give effect to Memorandum Circular No. 1, Series of 2022, dated 30 June 2022,
issued by the Office of the President, and in order to ensure the unhampered delivery of government
service, ATTY. IGNACIO S. SANTILLANA, Deputy Administrator II, RD&E has been designated as Officer-
in-Charge, Office of the Administrator.

By virtue of the above authority, all concerned industrial users of refined sugar under Sugar Order No. 3,
Series of 2021-2022, or the Sugar Import Program for Crop Year 2021-2022, are hereby advised that all
applications for the reclassification of imported “C” or reserve sugar to “B” or domestic sugar that have
been approved by the previous SRA Sugar Board, by 30 June 2022, but which sugar are either (a) still
under the custody of the Bureau of Customs (BoC); (b) not yet actually stored in SRA-registered
warehouse; or (c) yet to arrive at the Philippine port territory are held in abeyance until the SRA
Administrator and the Sugar Board Members shall have been duly appointed or constituted, and shall
have acted on said applications.

Applications for reclassification filed after June 30, 2022 shall likewise be put on hold.
The SRA, on the other hand, shall continue to accept and process the applications for Clearance for
Release of Imported Sugar under Sugar Order No. 3, Series of 2021-2022, through the office of Deputy

Administrator II for Regulation, Atty. Guillermo C. Tejida III, by virtue of Administrative Order No. 1-A,
Series of 2020, dated 13 July 2020.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.
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